
 

 

Welcome to the 4th Edition of the ATBSO NSW Newsletter from the President’s Desk: 

 

Their Jackets were worth the WAIT!: 

Congratulations to our Newest Life Members for receiving there very smart looking jackets from one of my 
sponsors Coolwick, these inductees are over a few years as listed below: 

Class of 2016: Evelyn O’Donnell & John Ford 

Class of 2017: Manfred Jankowski 

Class of 2020: Patti Robertson 

Class of 2021: Nick Koumandakis & Susanne Jack 

 

Results from our AGM – Meet your NEW Committee: 

President: Glenn Rowland     Male VP: Jim Bakirtzidis     Female VP: Kathy Luxford 

Secretary: Doug Elliott 

Treasurer: Noelle Bakirtzidis 

Tournament Director: Jim Karakostas 

Tournament Secretary: Evelyn O’Donnell 

Directors: Susanne Jack, George Sammut, Nick Koumandakis, Daniel Maier, Steve Lenton, Kathy Compton 

April is Roll Off’s Month are you Eligible to bowl? 

To be eligible to roll off for the 2022 ATBSO NSW Challenge Teams in April at Campbelltown City Bowl, you will 
need to of bowled a minimum of 6 ATBSO tournaments between April 2021 & March 2022, if you’re not sure, 
double check with Evelyn, she has the attendance list for how many events all our members have bowled. 

 

 

We want you! 

With the 2022 ATBSO Nationals remaining in Sydney, at Campbelltown City Bowl, we are asking our lovely 
members to donate some of their free time to Volunteer, and help the committee run a safe & successful 
event, if you would love to help us out, please let Glenn Rowland or any of our Tournament committee know 
next time we have a tournament. 



 

 

 

Winners are Grinners: 

Here are the Top 5 placings from January/February & our State Masters tournaments 
in all Divisions: 

January: 

Men’s:                                                                              Female’s: 
1st Glenn Rowland                                                          1st Leigh Maier 
2nd Nick Koumandakis                                                    2nd Julie Harrison 
3rd Michael Wilshaw                                                      3rd Kathy Compton 
4th David Bow                                                                  4th Annette Bateup 
5th Jim Karakostas                                                           5th Kathy Luxford 
February: 

Men’s:                                                                               Female’s: 
1st Michael Wilshaw                                                      1st Kath Kellett 
2nd Robert Goodwin                                                      2nd Chris Tasker 
3rd Parissay Oudomvilay                                               3rd Andree Porter 
4th Scott Brown                                                              4th Kathy Compton 
5th Darrin Honeysett                                                     5th Kayleen Watts 
 
NSW State Masters Champions: 

Open Men: Michael Wilshaw 
Open Ladies: Julie Harrison 
Mens Classic: George Sammut 
Ladies Classic: Kathy Compton 
Restricted Men: Terry Albrew 
Restricted Ladies: Kath Kellett 

2022 ATBSO NSW Calender Dates: 

1. January 23rd – Wetherill Park – Graded Singles 
2. February 20th – Campbelltown – Combined Graded Singles Masters & AGM 
3. March 13th – Gosford – Graded Singles 
4. April 9th & 10th – Campbelltown – ATBSO NSW State Team Roll Off’s 
5. May 15th – Northern Bowl – Graded Singles 
6. June 19th – Wetherill Park – Graded Singles 
7. July 24th – Campbelltown – Graded Singles 
8. August 25th – September 5th – Campbelltown – ATBSO Nationals 
9. September 18th – Tenpin City – Graded Singles 
10. October 16th – TBA – Trio’s 
11. November 13th – Orange – Graded Singles 
12. December 18th – Wetherill Park – Graded Singles 



 

 

Monthly Tournament Changes: 

Firstly, you will notice on the revised entry form Evelyn sent out this week, you now have the option to 
CHOOSE which division you wish to compete in, instead of us telling you based on your average. 

The Men’s Division will go back to two (2) divisions, Open Men (Scratch), Graded Men (Handicap), if you 
choose the GRADED Division, the handicap system will be based off the HIGHEST averaged bowler competing 
in that division on the day. 

The Ladies at this stage will be one division, and handicap will be applied based off the HIGHEST averaged 
bowler competing on the day. 

(I apologise in advance as the entry form, we sent out doesn’t quiet match what I have mentioned above this 
has been rectified for the next flyer, my fault, when approving the entry form, forget to ask Evelyn to remove 
the average section as that no longer applies. 

 

A Night to CELEBRATE our MEMBERS & their ACHIEVEMENTS: 

Before taking over as President the committee decide it would be nice to put on a Presentation Dinner for all 
our members, present some AWARDS, have a nice dinner, some light entertainment, and show our valued 
members how much we APPRECIATE them. At this stage the details of the event are listed below: 

Date: November 25th 2022 

Venue: Camden Lakeside Golf Club 

Time, Menu & cost for partners & visitors TBC 

 

I want your Feedback on the following IDEA: 

How would everyone feel if instead of having a combined Monthly Tournament/Masters like we did in 
February, we had a STAND ALONE weekend of State Championships & Masters in either January or December 
as this is the quietest time to book a centre for two days. 

The Championship squads would be held on the Saturday & All Masters played on the Sunday. 

Love to hear your thoughts. 

 

Monthly Coaching Tip: 

Coach has taken the month off to do Presidential Duties, PROMISE I’ll be back with double the tips in the NEXT 
EDITION. 

Hope you enjoyed reading the fourth Edition of our Newsletter, if there is anything you would like to see in our 
next Newsletter let me know, just send me an email at glenn@qamf.com.au 

 

Good Luck & High Scoring 

Glenn Rowland  

The Members President 

 


